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Walk





23rd Jan 10:30am





Outside Tesco’s by shop entrance





Litter pick
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Outside Safeway (by doctors surgery)
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What’s going on? 


Setting up of Steering committee - we have a wealth of interested and expert members.


Monitoring Meeting – Monitoring of wildlife has been identified as a key area to ensure we know what we have in and near the Emm Brook. This will enable us to ensure we protect and improve the Emm Brook as best as possible. As a result a meeting has been organised for everyone to attend who is interested in this activity. Details overleaf. 


Our first “getting to know the river” event will be a short walk along the section of the river at Chapel Green on Sunday 23rd January. We’d love to see as many people as possible. It won’t be strenuous – but it could be a bit muddy! So wear a pair of wellies.


Key Dates   





Welcome to our first newsletter. The amazing response since the initial meeting at the Town Hall has led to this group being set-up. We hope that many of you will be able to contribute in some shape or form to the activities we are planning over the coming months. Friends of the Emm Brook (FOTEB) is about trying to ensure that all the habitats along the river are maintained and improved. Our goal is “protecting and enhancing the Emm Brook and its floodplain for wildlife and people.”


Who does this concern? All of you - and your neighbours, children and anyone who enjoys the lovely space and river that the Emm Brook provides. 


Who is running it? At present the steering committee is made up of the following people who live near the Emm Brook and enjoy the environment.


More Information? Our web site is at :


www.emmbrook.org.uk








A brief History…


A small extract from a 1985 study by “Wokingham Environmental Resources Development team”. More in future editions when we have more space.





There was once a commercial mill on the river at Embrook – about where the Woosehill roundabout now sits on the Reading Road. There were sluices used to hold the water back to create an adequate flow when the mill was operating (presumably that didn’t cause any houses to flood in those days). The boggy area supports a copse with aspens and alders, bluebells, germander speedwell, herb bennet, wood woundwort and an unusual buttercup called goldilocks. Surrounding pasture and meadow, which used to be grazed by cows and sheep, contains tasty grasses (not tried them personally!) such as vernal grass, meadow foxtail, Yorkshire Fog and crested dog’s tail.





This study was carried out soon after major pollution of the river had occurred, killing many fish and other species. It was thought that it would take many years for the ecological balance to be restored –fish wouldn’t return if there was no supply of water insects and larvae. 





Has there been a recovery - some 20 years on?
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Activities – What you can do… part 1


Monitoring the wildlife and habitats around us on an on-going basis is important to measure what we are achieving. Are some species thriving, or others declining? We wish to ensure that the Emm Brook is maintained and improved, carefully, for everything and everyone - animal and human! The Meeting on 17th January 7:30pm at Emmbrook Junior School will cover aspects of wildlife that can be easily and usefully monitored. Adrian Hutchings from the Thames Valley Environmental Records Centre will be discussing these. Mike Saynor (Monitoring Co-ordinator) will then open the floor to views on wildlife monitoring and how much involvement is needed. There has already been a study carried out for the Wokingham Society. The first survey for FOTEB is to be a breeding bird survey, in which we hope residents, schools and those who walk by the Emm Brook will also take part. The meeting is open to all and comments are welcomed. 





To contact us on any matter regarding FOTEB





Email : newsletter@emmbrook.org.uk





Phone : 07092 075753








